
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
August 9, 2011

5:30 PM
__________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm.

In attendance were: Ginny Boyer, Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Sarah Massie, Wallace Messer, Rhonda Schandevel and Rhett Langston.
Michelle Claytor, Don Frady and Scotty Schulhofer were unable to attend.

The minutes from the June 14, 2011, meeting were approved by Sarah Massie. Lee Starnes second it.

Old Business:
 None

New Business:
 The Waynesville Recreation Center will close for routine maintenance work from September 12 to September 18. The Center

will reopen on September 19 at 5 am. The pool will also be closed from September 10 to September 25. The lap pool will reopen
on September 26 at 5:30 am and the water park will reopen at 11 am. Both pools will be resurfaced and a new deck installed
during the closing period.

 Our department will participate in the second annual Sidewinder Disc Golf Tournament on October 15 and 16. There will be
regional competitions in Waynesville, Mars Hill, Fletcher and Black Mountain on Saturday and the top teams in each division
will move on to the finals on Sunday in Asheville.

 This summer we had the British soccer camp, Brazilian soccer camp, a volleyball camp, Crossfire basketball camp, Kevin
Cantwell’s basketball camp and our regular summer camp.

 Both pools will be resurfaced and a new deck installed beginning September 12. The project should be completed within 2
weeks. The new deck will be tan.

 We have placed surveys in the latest adult program guide. The purpose is to receive feedback for new program ideas at the Old
Armory.

 We have hired Susan Wilkins as the new aquatic supervisor. She held the same position for Pigeon Forge and Gatlinburg. Prior
to that she also worked for the Red Cross.

 Diane Strazzer, the youth program supervisor, has resigned in order to accept a teaching position in Buncombe County. Diane
did an excellent job for us and we wish her the best.

 The project for the new roof at the WRC will be complete within 3 weeks. So far there has not been any leaks.
 We have ordered a new awning for the Old Armory. It will be installed within a few weeks.
 Several tennis players have interest in creating a community tennis association in Waynesville. We will have an organizational

meeting at the end of August.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston


